
 

TO:  The Honorable Senator Betsy Johnson, Co-Chair 
The Honorable Representative David Gomberg, Co-Chair 
The Honorable Senator Bill Hansell 
The Honorable Senator Rod Monroe 
The Honorable Representative Mike Nearman 
The Honorable Representative Tobias Read 
The Honorable Representative Gail Whitsett 
The Honorable Representative Brad Witt 

 
FROM:  Heather Stafford, Assistant Director, Innovation and Entrepreneurship 
 
DATE:  Thursday, Feb. 11, 2016 
 
RE:  Unmanned Aerial Systems investments 
 
 
As background for our SOAR Oregon testimony on Tuesday, Feb, 16, we wanted to a share a list of our 
investments in the unmanned aerial systems industry (“UAS”).  Since 2009, Business Oregon has 
invested $7.8 million in grants and loans with UAS companies, industry groups and test ranges. A 
complete list is enclosed. 
 

Awardee Biennium Description  Amount  

Northwest ULD Inc. 2009-11 UAS fuel system R&D $         200,000 

AUVSI Cascade Chapter 2011-13 UAS trade show support $            20,000 

Economic Development for 
Central Oregon 2011-13 Test range support $             15,000 

City of Pendleton 2013-15 UAS test range infrastructure $       1,130,000 

Confederated Tribes of the 
Warm Springs Reservation 2013-15 UAS test range infrastructure $         500,000 

Port of Tillamook Bay 2013-15 UAS test range infrastructure $         500,000 

SOAR Oregon 2013-15 UAS economic development $         900,000 

City of Pendleton 2013-15 UAS test range infrastructure $         545,000 

Confederated Tribes of the 
Warm Springs Reservation 2013-15 UAS test range infrastructure $         500,000 

SOAR Oregon 2015-17 UAS economic development $      3,000,000 

Port of Tillamook Bay 2015-17 UAS test range infrastructure $         500,000 

    Total  $       7,810,000  

 


